

Lebanon Public Schools

891 EXETER ROAD, LEBANON, CONNECTICUT 06249-1731 Tel. (860) 642-7795 Fax. (860) 642-4589

ROBERT J. ANGELI, Superintendent of Schools robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

October 23, 2020

Dear Students, Parents and Guardians,

The new 2-week daily rate of new cases of COVID-19 per 100,000 people has been released. For the 2-week period ending October 17, Lebanon had 6 new cases for a rate of 5.9 cases/100,000 people. The data is updated every Thursday by 5:00 p.m., https://data.ct.gov/stories/s/COVID-19-data/wa3g-tfvc/.

It has been because of our collective efforts and caution, in school and as we go about our lives outside of school, that that we have been able to maintain in school instruction. We are in this together, has not been a hollow promise in our community.

Mitigation Measure Updates

We continue to make ventilation fixes and improvements at each school. The MERV-13 filters have been delivered and installed in most areas at all 3 schools. The work should be finished next week. Additionally, extensive work was done in replacing or repairing fan motors, replacing fans belts and greasing or replacing bearings.

We replaced some drinking fountains at each school this week with water bottle filling stations. This was done at strategic locations in the schools. Please remember to bring refillable water bottles to school.

As you are probably experiencing when you grocery shop, certain cleaning products have been hard to come by. We were able to find a Windex brand disinfectant cleaner that is effective against the coronavirus that causes COVID-19 product. We purchased this product for use in the classrooms.

Parent-Teacher Conferences

Reminder that Parent-Teacher Conferences are coming up on November 2-3. November 2 is an Early Release Day and conferences will be held after schools let out. November 3 is Election Day. There are no classes and conferences will be held throughout the day. Conferences will be held remotely for all 3 schools. Each school is communicating directly with parents how to sign up for a conference with your children's teachers.

Enjoy the weekend!

11 1 H

Sincerely

Superintendent of Schools

The Lebanon Board of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and equal access to Boy Scouts of America and other designated youth groups. The Lebanon Board of Education does not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws.